SOUTH COAST CACTUS AND SUCCULENT SOCIETY meeting NOVEMBER 8, 1981: at 1:30 p.m. at the SOUTH COAST BOTANIC GARDEN 26300 Crenshaw Blvd.
Palos Verdes Peninsula

***The Last BOARD MEETING of 1981 will be held preceeding our regularly scheduled November meeting at 12:30 p.m. We will be bring to a close all business relating to this year and looking

ahead to the issues of 1982. There will also be a report on our permanent garden effort; and, we will be discussing ways of curbing costs and better organization. All elected officers and appointed committee chairman please attend. Any interested club members are welcome. Board members wishing to give up their present positions should let their wishes be known to the new-ly elected club officers (following the regular business meeting). Any interested member who wishes to hold a particular position should also let their wishes be known to the newly elected officers at the end of the club's meeting.

PROGRAM: A brief look at the Royal Botanical Gardens at Kew in England will be presented by President Karen Holley who was fortunate enough to visit there in July. Kew, located southwest of London and bordering the Thames river, covers approxiamtely 300 acres and has seven ornamental building, two museums, nine special gardens, twenty-four green houses and a very rich history.

PLANT OF THE MONTH: ?

December meeting.

REFRESHMENTS FOR NOVEMBER will be provided by Val Oleson, Bert Muensterman, and Ann Marie Goodwin.

Elections will be held this month. The nominating committee consisting of Eleanor Barker, Eve Workman and Doug Rawcliffe have presented their slate of officers for 1982. They are: Karen Holley.....President

Carol Kennedy.....First Vice Presdient
Tom Rische......Second Vice President
Tom Rische.....Second Vice President
Bert Muensterman..Secretary
Doug Rawcliffe....Treasurer
Jack Wadleigh....Show Chairman

club roster.

LAST MONTH: Magnificent Abbey Gardens again opened their doors to us for our annual plant purchasing spree.

NOTICE: Your 1981 dues are expiring!
RENEW NOW, using the enclosed form, for 1982. Membership dues are being ac-

cepted by Membership Chairman Norma Holley for the new year begginning January

1, 1982. Memberships purchased after October 1, 1981

need not renew in order to remain an active member. All
memberships must be paid by January 15, 1982 for your
name, address, and plant interest to appear in the 1982

"HOLIDAY IN THE GARDENS" is approaching fast! What will you bring to add to our festive display? This spirited contribution to the season's celebration is planned for the week of Dec. 6 thru 13. The theme of this year's program is "Yuletide Greeting Near and Far," putting emphasis on how others decorate for the holidays. Look on the black board at our meeting for some ideas that we shall be discussing as possible themes that the Club could focus on in our display.

SOUTH COAST CACTUS AND SUCCULENT SOCIETY